This summer Nourish chapters UCLA and UT-Austin collaborated with SIFE (Students in Free Enterprise of the University de Valle UVG) on a micro-enterprise project in El Jicaro, Guatemala. We worked intensely for two weeks, with women from two villages, in order develop their shampoo and disinfectant micro-businesses. We accomplished our goals of updating their facilities, with new manufacturing equipment, initiating sales strategies, increasing sales, managing finances, and developing a brand.

Upon arrival we spent a couple of days familiarizing ourselves with the manufacturing process and assessing the business, in order to derive improvement strategies. We then were able to allocate funds according to the level of priority. We purchased new blenders, display cases for the shampoos, water filters, tubs, and safety equipment. 
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The next days consisted of sales workshops. Nourish volunteers developed sales strategies during the first market outing in La Colonia El 31 de Mayo. Our sales workshops resembled lectures and consisted of activities including mock sales and product presentation strategies. The women showed great improvement as we ventured out to new markets in San Augustine and Guastatoya. Success was achieved as the women sold all of their products over the course of a weekend. 

Marketing and accounting were the most difficult aspects of the business. Some of Nourish members dedicated a lot of time compiling books and binders in order to assist the women in tracking their finances. The women in charge of accounting were taken aside and taught basic accounting skills. Creating a brand that the women all agreed on was one of the most exciting tasks. This was the first time that the women started to openly voice their concerns and ideas. 
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Julio Martinez, the SIFE Project Coordinator, enabled Nourish to take full control over the project while allowing complete transparency in funding allocations. We really enjoyed working with Sife, the women in El 31 de Mayo, and the women in El Paso de Los Jalapas. 

UCLA and UT-Austin students are currently working on designing the labels and banners for both businesses. Ideally, we will be staying in touch with the women and following up with accounting and sales. 

This was really an amazing opportunity! Sife UVG is a great organization and I encourage other Nourish chapters to work with them and to choose Guatemala as a host country. 

Lidia Hernandez attends the University of California, Los Angeles, where she is the Nourish International Project Director.

